
Page 1 

 Upper St. Croix Parish 
Grantsburg, St. Croix Falls, Atlas                
P.O. Box 128                     
Grantsburg, WI 54840                       
 
 

 

Inside this issue: 
 

Message from Pastor Jenny  2 

Stewardship Message   4 

Message from Bishop Jung  5 

Central News    7 

Atlas News    9 

St. Croix Falls News   11 

Miscellaneous    12 

Father’s Day Fun   13 

Mark Your Calendar   14 

Polk County Food Shelf Info.  15 

Burnette County Food Shelf Info  16 

June 2020 



Page 2 

 

United Methodist Messenger 

THE UPPER ST. CROIX PARISH 

715-463-2624 Parish Office (in Grantsburg) 
715-483-9494 St. Croix Falls Church 

Church Email:   centralumc2016@gmail.com,  
Pastor Jenny Lee: JENNLEE1732@GMAIL.COM  

Website: www.upperstcroixparish.org 
 Facebook: Upper St. Croix Parish United Methodist Churches  

June 2020 Pastor Jenny Lee, Ph.D. 

“Unity in the Body of Christ” 
 

“Therefore, the prisoner in the Lord, beg you to lead a life worthy of the calling to which you have been 
called, with all humility and gentleness, with patience, bearing with one another in love, making every 

effort to maintain the unity of the Spirit in the bond of peace. There is one body and one Spirit, just as you 
were called to the one hope of your calling, one Lord, one faith, one baptism, one God and Father of all, 

who is above all and through all and in all.”  (Ephesians 4:1-6, NRSV) 
 

COVID 19 led all our lives to change in many ways, such as all systems, institutions, and even personal 
lifestyles. As if we were imprisoned at home like criminal sinners, we should stay at home for about 80 days 
under government order. All buildings should be closed, such as schools, stores, restaurants, and even churches. 
We could not gather together in person. People should wear facemasks and keep social distancing 6 ft apart from 
each other when they go to grocery or public places. Like a tornado, COVID 19 blew up over us and broke our 
weak parts down socially, economically, politically, and spiritually. Many lost their loved ones, jobs, shelters, 
along with their peace and safety. 

 

On the other hand, “Keeping social distancing” and the “Stay at home order” made us familiar with 
media and technologies. Somehow, social media led us to comfortable lives and individualist lives. Furthermore, 
COVID 19 seemed to lead us to go far from God with “no church gathering, and no Sunday service in the 
building” reasonably. However, we never lose at the spiritual war. We are still connected in the love of Christ. 
Through “Calling Tree” and the “Prayer Chain,” we cared for one another. We were still dedicated and sent our 
gifts and offerings to sustain our beloved church. Moreover, we used social media to contact one another, to 
have Sunday service, and to have church meetings. We did a great job in the war of COVID 19!  

 

Now, we need to be ready to gather together. It is time to think about the church. It is time to stand up 
and go along because we are the church that God called. The early church community also had a crisis moment, 
such as persecution from outside and division inside a community. The Apostle Paul says to them, “I, the 
prisoner, beg you to lead a life worthy of the calling to which you have been called.” As Paul says, we have been 
called to the church of Christ. As in the past, the present, we are called to be one church. We should respond to 
God as a life worthy of the calling with all humility, gentleness, and patience, bearing with one another in love. 

 

The Psalmist wrote, “How very good and pleasant it is when kindred live together in unity!” We are the 
churches that gather together in one church through God's calling. The call to Christian living is a call to unity of 
the fellowship of believers in love. We should understand that the love which unites the community of faith is, 
God's powerful love, for the call here to Christian unity in love is based ultimately on the singularity of God, and 
on the body of Christ.  For the community of believers, life together unified by love is nothing more or less than 
the experience of the Holy Spirit's power. 

 

The Apostle Paul says, “there is one body and Spirit, just as you were called to the one hope of your 
calling, one Lord, one faith, one baptism, one God and Father of all and through all and in all. We believe that 
God is one, our savior Jesus Christ is one, and the Holy Spirit is also one. Paul says, “there is no longer Jew or 
Greek, there is no longer slave or free, there is no longer male and female; for all of you are one in Christ 
Jesus” (Gal 3:28). Christian unity does not mean there are no differences or distinctions among members of the 
community of faith.  We must see that whatever distinctions we recognize in terms of our talents, tendencies, 
languages, cultures, and capacities are legitimate because when they work together, they build up the church, the 
community of faith. Our Lord gave each of us whatever good gifts we have with the express purpose of 
harmony. 

CONTINUED ON NEXT PAGE… 
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Paul says, “now there are varieties of gifts, but the same Spirit; and there are varieties of services, 
but the same Lord; and there are varieties of activities, but it is the same God who activates all of them in 
everyone.”(1 Cor. 12:4-7) As Christians, we are called to a unified life of love in the power of the Holy 
Spirit for the mutual benefit of the entire church. I believe that God unifies us in the body of Christ. The 
church of Christ by the Holy Spirit works and grows in the unity of the faith. 

 
As a body, the image of the church is familiar from 1 Corinthians 12, Paul identifies Christ as the 

church’s head, and the church is the body of Christ. The head provides coordination for the whole body. 
According to the head's coordination, each of us builds up the church with unique gifts such as bricks, wood 
boards, glass, and even hidden small nails. 

 
              The church was begun by witnesses who saw Jesus Christ, who died on the cross, was resurrected, 
lifted to God, and maintained by those who believe in God through the Holy Spirit.  If the early church 
community could not be together, scattered like sheep that had lost the shepherd, I wonder if the Good 
News could come to us in these days. They kept their faith in Christ, being together by the Holy Spirit. 
 
           Social Media indeed leads to useful lives. However, it makes us be individualists. Imagine that when 
family members are around a table, a wife uses a smartphone, a husband reads a newspaper, a boy plays a 
game with a computer, and a girl is watching TV without any conversation one another. What do you think 
about it?  Even though they live in a house, but they do not care for one another. As God is the living God, 
the church is also the existing body of Christ. 
 
         If one believes in God and falls and goes away from God, who can help one?  The Letter of 
Ecclesiastes says, “for if they fall, one will lift up the other; but woe to one who is alone and falls and does 
not have another to help.” (Eccl. 4:10) God gave us the church community as the body of Christ because we 
are too weak to keep our faith alone. We should grow together up close to God. Let us equip ourselves for 
building the body of Christ with one another in love humbly because God unifies us in the body of Christ.  
 

Blessings,   

   Pastor Jenny 

   

FROM THE PASTOR CONTINUED... 
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Aristotle, Nicomachean Ethics, Book II, Chapter 9  

 
 
 31but those who hope in the Lord will renew their strength, 
they will fly up on wings like eagles; they will run and not be 
tired, they will walk and not be weary. (Isaiah 40:31)  
 
After Superstorm Sandy, my brother’s church on Long Island became the 
center for recovery efforts in the Mid-Atlantic. 75% sustained damage to 
their homes; all had neighbors affected by the storm.  
 
Today, we are in the midst of an unprecedented urgent response and 
recovery effort in which every church must be a center of recovery. Unlike 
a hurricane, earthquake, wildfire, flood or famine, the COVID-19 
pandemic affects every person and every community worldwide.  
 
As we return to church after quarantine, we should not fall into the trap 
of thinking, “How do we get back to the way we were?” Rather, we ought 
to ask, “How can we be a better church coming out of the pandemic, than 
we were going in?” Economic and emotional recovery is going to be a 
matter of years. What will your church do to help?  
 
Each United Methodist should be discerning his or her own and their 
congregation’s strengths; praying and preparing to join with a small group 
of congregants who will identify needs in the community/ nation/world. 
Then each group must create, fund, and carry out a plan to address those 
needs.  
 
There will be children who have fallen behind 
in school. They will need tutoring and 
encouragement. There will be those who will 
have no job to which to return. They will need 
help applying for benefits, negotiating with 
banks, or getting enough food for their 
families. There will be people who continue to 
fall ill with the coronavirus. Fear and anxiety 
will continue to be widespread.  
 
Prepare yourself for the times to come.  
 
Jim Wells, Wisconsin United Methodist Foundation  
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 What Next? Sing and Dance 
When the horses of Pharaoh with his chariots and his chariot 
drivers went into the sea, the Lord brought back the waters of the 
sea upon them; but the Israelites walked through the sea on dry 
ground. 

Then the prophet Miriam, Aaron’s sister, took a tambourine in her 
hand; and all the women went out after her with tambourines and 
with dancing. And Miriam sang to them: ‘Sing to the Lord, for he 
has triumphed gloriously; horse and rider he has thrown into the 
sea.’ (Genesis 1:19-21) 

As we emerge from an eighth week of separation due to the pandemic, many people are growing 
restless and less certain than ever.  When the Wisconsin Supreme Court rescinded the “stay-at-home” 
order, it caused many people to ask, “What should we do now?”  Do we continue to stay in isolation?  Do 
we return to the routines of daily work and social engagement?  Can we go back to church?  What are 
we to do? 

First, I continue to offer the same advice I have offered all along.  As Christian disciples and witnesses 
from our United Methodist tradition, we are guided by our General Rules: Do No Harm, Do All the Good 
You Can, Attend to the Ordinances of God (e.g., pray, worship, meditate, fast, share your faith, serve 
others).  These are grounded in the Great Commandment: Love the Lord your God with all you heart, 
mind, soul, and strength; love your neighbor as yourself.  So long as we care as much about our 
neighbor’s health and well-being as our own, I believe we will make good choices and we will continue 
to practice physical distancing and care-giving engagement. 

But we are also seeing a great strain on people’s attitudes, behaviors, and mental health.  What should 
we do about that?  I believe there is strong Biblical support for two more spiritual practices during this 
endurance test of pandemic: sing and dance. 

You may be thinking, “Bishop, that is crazy!  We need to do something serious!”  I simply reflect that 
when the Hebrew children were led safely across the Red Sea, they escaped slavery and oppression, but 
they faced a vast desert wilderness, full of danger, peril, and threat.  Many began to reconsider whether 
running away was such a good idea.  People got nervous.  People got anxious.  So, Miriam, sister of 
Moses and prophet of the Lord, took up a tambourine and led the women is dancing and singing.  I want 
to encourage us to turn to music as we endure the ongoing health crisis.  Music indeed “hath charms to 
soothe a savage breast,” (William Congreve), but it also has great power to improve our moods, 
strengthen our resolve, and reenergize our weary spirits. 

Many people use music to power through intense workouts because music can set a beat, a tone, and a 
rhythm that the body naturally responds to.  Studies show that people listening to music during 
workouts can sustain their activity much longer than people that do not.  And dancing is a wonderful 
form of exercise that everyone can do; it engages the entire body in rhythm and movement.  Alternative 
studies show that people who say they cannot engage regularly in exercise find they can dance for 
extended periods of time, to a very similar benefit. 

SOUL FOOD CONTINUED ON NEXT PAGE... 
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SOUL FOOD CONTINUED… 

Scientists have shown that music, singing, and dancing increase dopamine (increasing pleasure, energy, 
focus, and awareness) and decrease stress hormones.  It helps us sweat out toxins, and can generally 
calm, soothe, and heal frayed nerves and unhealthy emotions.  I would not tell anyone what music to 
listen to, but I want to encourage everyone to adopt the practice of spending some time each day with 
whatever kind of “soul” music you listen to.  My definition of soul music is music that makes your heart 
glad, that engages you body, mind, and spirit, inspiring you to sing along and even get up and 
dance.  What kind of music you like is not important.  My encouragement is that you find some time each 
day to shut down all the screens and tune into the music you like 
best. 

Author Neel Burton says, “Music is the school and the hospital of 
the emotions,” (Hypersanity: Thinking Beyond Thinking) and many 
of our battered psyches need some urgent care.  Music is a gift to 
us, a blessed art that can inspire, comfort, and heal.  Beyond the 
physical and psychological benefits, I want to remind everyone of 
the spiritual benefits.  Throughout our Hebrew scriptures, especially 
in the Psalms, the invitation to sing out, to make a joyful noise, to 
dance in adoration and praise is prominent.  At most times 
throughout the history of God’s people, there were mighty 
challenges to survival.  People did not know what tomorrow might 
bring.  The news they heard was often frightening and 
threatening.  The population of “have-nots” grew almost daily, with 
poverty, hunger, disease, and military oppression normal.  And 
through it all, no one could take away the music.  No one could stop 
the singing.  No one could control the dancing.  So, as we wait for 
the world to stabilize, listen to music, sing, dance, and you will find 
a new mind, a new heart, and a new spirit, filled with hope, peace, 
and joy! 

Grace and Peace,   Bishop Hee-Soo Jung 
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GRANTSBURG: CENTRAL NEWS 

A Glance at Central’s  
Offering Income through  

APRIL 2020 
 

 

Mosquitos also know 
there’s power in the 

BLOOD. 

Currently there will be no services at 
Grantsburg in June - We will keep you 
posted.  Please consider signing up for 
the summer months if the “Shelter at 

Home” order is lifted and we can again 
hold church services.  Thank you! 

 
Laura Harmon 6/1  
Keith Lehne 6/2  
Rachel & Alex Bakker 6/6  

Rod Dahl 6/9  
Deb Hammer 6/15  

Judith McCann 6/20  
Elaine Frees 6/24  
Tiffani Elmgren 6/29  
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GRANTSBURG:  MISSIONS & MEETINGS 

 

There will not be a 

meeting in June. 

UMW NEWS…. 
 

Ladies Evening Out is a Go! 
I am excited to share that we have been 
given the go ahead by the Administrative 
Council and our pastor to meet at church 
on June 10.  We will meet at 4pm in the 

church fellowship hall for a short 
meeting.  At 5pm until 5:30pm we will 
having visiting and sharing of Joys and 

Concerns while individual take out meals 
from Fired Up Bistro, owned by Marivel 
Harmon, are picked up.  We will eat our 

meals in the fellowship hall instead of going 
to the restaurant.  For meeting, and visiting 

as well as dinning we will safely distance 
ourselves in the fellowship hall.  Masks are 

required except when eating or when 
briefly removed by a speaker.  Please bring 

your own beverage.   
  

Please RSVP to me (LuAnne Martell,  
715-222-3016) by the evening of June 8. I’ll 
need to know if you plan to attend Ladies 
Night Out and your meal choice. You can 

find the menu on the Fired Up Bistro 
Facebook page or Web page. I will also 

have a menu at my home so I can help you 
with your choice. Please arrive at church 

with your payment.  It will be so nice to see 
you in person!   I know some of you have 

been making masks.  I look forward to 
seeing your creations.  LuAnne 

MISSIONS UPDATE 
 

To My Central United Methodist Church Family, 
    
I hope everyone is staying healthy.  As we begin 
to become more active and venture out of our 
homes,  I would strongly recommend that you 
follow CDC guidelines.  Please allow for social 
distancing (6 feet apart), wear a face mask when 
you are out in public,  wash your hands 
frequently, and try not to touch your face. 
  
Regarding missions, we received a $10.00 
donation for the Jackson Green 
Thumb Project and a $10.00 
donation for “April 
Showers” (church supplies).  
 
As we move into June I would 
like to continue to support the 
Grantsburg Food Shelf.  
  
Stay healthy and safe!   ~Deb Hammer 

Admin Council  
Meeting via ZOOM 

 

6:30 pm ~ June 16th  
Central UMC 
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INCOME TOWARD   
ATLAS’ BUDGET 

 
Offerings:  
 
May 2020 $      1750.00 
 
Total  $1750.00 (as of 5/24) 
 

$3278.84 - Needed per Month to cover 
expenses.  $1528.84 shortage for May. 
 

 
Thank you for your faithful financial 

support  of the ministry of Atlas 
church! 

atlas NEWS 

 

PLANET GREEN  
INK JET RECYCLING 

PROGRAM 
 

Do you have used ink jet cartridges or old 
cell phones? Every one that you donate to 
the church provides extra money to fund 

Atlas Church’s Ministry and outreach.   
Thank you for your continued support of 

this program! 

ADMINISTRATIVE 
COUNCIL MEETING 

 
June 15th at 6:00 pm 

Atlas UMC 

Troy Olson 6/5  
Charlie Olson 6/7  

Jamie & Mike Steffen 6/16  
Shane Tooze 6/19  

Don & Colleen Schween 6/28  
Taryn Gaffey 6/29  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Sundays, May 31st  & June 6th 

 

10:00 am 
Atlas Park next to Atlas UMC 

 
If possible please print out your own materials 

that will be emailed out to everyone.  There will 
be some hard copies at available. 

 
Please bring your own bread and juice for the 
Communion service on June 6th and Pastor 

Jenny will bless everything that day for 
Communion. 
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LOAVES & FISHES FOOD PANTRY 
Monthly  Report ~ April 2020 

               
Households Served   69   Luck School District   45   
 Adults              116   Unity School District   24   
 Children           08   Other         0  
Total People   124   New Families: Unity 1 Luck 1, Other 0 
     

USDA Food Received        1792#    NON-USDA (Donations)  594#         
Groceries Purchased            345#   Volunteer Hours  67 1/2 
 

Items Needed:   Cereal, Juice and Person Items 

& 

 

LOAVES & FISHES NEEDS OUR  
ONGOING SUPPORT  

 
You are invited to bring food for 

the Loaves & Fishes Food Pantry in 
Luck . As we are not currently 
holding church services, please 

drop your food shelf donations off 
in person at the food shelf. 

 

June Collection:  
CEREAL  

LET’S GET READY!  
 

Atlas UMC  
Annual Thrift and Bake Sale  

 
The date of this year’s sale has 
tentatively been set for August 

8th.  Please keep the sale in mind 
when you’re doing your summer 
cleaning. Before you toss those 
items out remember one man’s 

trash is another' man’s treasure! 
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St. croix falls NEWS 
H
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REMEMBER THE  

FOOD SHELF 
On Communion Sundays, you are 
invited to bring in donations for the 

SCF Food Pantry... just be sure your 
food items have not expired.   

 
COMMUNION SUNDAY:  6/7/20 

St. Croix Falls  
Admin Council Meeting via 

Zoom 
 

Thursday, June 18th 
4:00 pm 

 

JUNE BIRTHDAYS & ANNIVERSARIES 

 

Steve & LeAnn  
Sylvester  

 
6/29  

Currently there are no 
Helping Hands signed up for 

June other than below:   
 

Liturgist Karen Sciacca 
Money Counter Karen Sciacca 
Flowers Karen Sciacca 

 
Please consider signing up 
for the summer months if 

the “Shelter at Home” order 
is lifted and we can again 

hold church services.   
Thank you! 

HELLO.. JUST A COUPLE OF 
NOTES FROM THE ST. CROIX 
FALLS FOOD SHELF.  I WANT TO 
GIVE A HEARTFELT THANK 
YOU FOR EVERYONE'S 
GENEROUS DONATIONS TO THE 
FOOD SHELF.  I WAS ABLE TO PURCHASE A 
NEW HOT WATER HEATER THAT WAS 
NEEDED.  GOD HAS SOOO BLESSED THE 
FOOD SHELF. THOUGH, I HAVEN'T BEEN 
GETTING  A LOT OF THE REGULAR 
CLIENTELE, I AM GETTING MANY NEW 
PEOPLE.  I PRAISE GOD THAT HE IS 
KEEPING ME SAFE AND ALL MY 
VOLUNTEERS AS WE ARE ABLE TO SERVE 
THE PEOPLE.   BLESSING, SHARON ASP 
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Amazon Smile—Support us when you shop anytime! 
 

AmazonSmile is a website operated by Amazon with the same products, prices, and shopping features as 

Amazon.com. The difference is that when you shop on AmazonSmile, the AmazonSmile Foundation will donate 
0.5% of the purchase price of eligible products to the Upper St. Croix Parish. 
 

The money we receive will be used to support our parish’s next generation.  Thank 
you to those who are using the link below when shopping through Amazon.  Please 
feel free to share this link with anyone you know who shops through Amazon.  You 

receive the same products at the same price yet you can make a big difference in 
supporting our youth! 
 

Copy and past the address below (or click on the link if you’re seeing it 
electronically) into your browser and then bookmark the page for future use.  Once 
you log into your account you can bookmark that and it will save your information if 

you make that selection!  Thank you for your support! 
 

https://smile.amazon.com/ch/23-7429002 

MISCELLANEOUS 

AUGUST 18-21 
 

Please watch the weekly bulletins and 
newsletters for additional information. 

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL  
 

Mark Your Calendars! 

WHY SHOULD 
CHILDREN 

ATTEND VBS? 
 

Vacation Bible School is an easy way 
to get kids involved in church while giving 

you the opportunity to meet the people 
within the church, too.  

https://smile.amazon.com/ch/23-7429002
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FATHER’S DAY FUN 

FUN FACTS 

President Nixon who officially declared it a holiday in 

1972. Father’s Day is much newer than Mother’s Day, 

which has been celebrated since the 1860s and was 

made official in 1914.  

Father’s Day is the fourth most popular card-sending 

holiday in the U.S. behind Christmas, Valentine’s Day, 
and Mother’s Day. Over 72 million cards are sent out 

on this special holiday to say “I love you!”  

This year, Americans are expected to spend over $15 

billion on Father’s Day gifts, approximately $133 per 

person. The National Retail Foundation reports this 

money will be spent mostly on clothing ($2.2 billion), 

gift cards ($2.1 billion), and electronics (1.8 billion).  

79% of kids call their father “Dad” or “Daddy”. 

24.7% of fathers want something homemade for 

Father’s Day. 

70.1 million dads live in the U.S. 

77% of adult Americans will celebrate Father’s Day this 

year. 

Johnny’s father: Let me see your report card. 
Johnny: I don’t have it. 
Johnny’s father: Why not? 
Johnny: My friend just borrowed it. He wants to 
scare his parents.  

FATHER’S DAY  
HUMOR 

Paul: What do you call your dad 
when he falls through the ice? 
Wes: Beats me. 
Paul: A POPsicle!  

Dear Dad, 
 
$chool i$ really great. I am making lot$ of friend$ 
and $tudying very hard. With all my $tuff, I $imply 
can't think of anything I need, $o if you would like, you can 
ju$t $end me a card, a$ I would love to hear from you. 
 
Love, Your $on 
 
 
The Reply: (to the above) 
 
Dear Son, 
 
I kNOw that astroNOmy, ecoNOmics, and oceaNOgraphy 
are eNOugh to keep even an hoNOr student busy. Do NOt 
forget that the pursuit of kNOwledge is a NOble task, and 
you can never study eNOugh. 
 
Dad  

https://www.thedailymeal.com/holidays/mothers-day-facts-gallery
https://www.thedailymeal.com/christmas
https://www.thedailymeal.com/valentines-day
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Go Fish Gatherings 
 

CANCELLED  
FOR JUNE 

 
We hope to gather the children  

together again soon!   

Watch the bulletins and  

newsletters for updates. 

June 3rd 6:30 pm 
 

Via ZOOM Video Conference 

SPECIAL DAYS IN JUNE 
 

 D-Day    June 6 

 Trinity Sunday  June 7 

 Flag Day   June 14 

 1st Day of Summer June 20 

 Father’s Day  June 21 

Peace With Justice Sunday  

June 7, 2020 
 

TOGETHER, WE SPREAD THE GOSPEL OF 
PEACE AND ENCOURAGE COOPERATION 

LOCALLY, IN THE UNITED STATES AND 
GLOBALLY. 

 
Your Giving Makes Possible the  
Proclamation of Christ’s Peace 

 
Will you continue to sup-
port Peace with Justice 
Sunday? Will you em-

power local Christians—
in Pennsylvania and Ari-

zona and Liberia—to 
build the kingdom of 

peace that Jesus ush-
ered in? 

 
In Jesus’ inaugural ad-
dress, standing in his 

home synagogue in Naz-
areth, he detailed his 

game plan, 
 

“The Spirit of the Lord is on me, because he has 
anointed me to proclaim good news to the poor. He 
has sent me to proclaim freedom for the prisoners 
and recovery of sight for the blind, to set the op-

pressed free, to proclaim the year of the Lord’s fa-
vor.” (Luke 4:18-19) 

 
Through your giving good news is proclaimed to—

and experienced by—the poor. 
Thanks be to God!  

SUNDAY WORSHIP SERVICE SCHEDULE 
 

June 7th at 10:00 am  
Drive-in Communion Service at Atlas Park 

 

June 14th at 10:00 am  
Zoom Live Service  

 

June 21st at 10:00 am  
Zoom Live/Father's Day Service 

 
June 28th ~ TBD 

SPRC MEETING 

 
June 9th 

 

6:30 pm 
 

Via Zoom Video 
Conference 
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Polk County Food Shelves 
 

Amery  
Amery Food Shelf—230 Deronda Street, Amery  
Food Shelf is located in the old Amery Regional Medical Center Building. 
Call (715) 268- 5999 before 12:00 noon on Wednesday. Leave name and 
number on voice mail. Open Thursday 2-6 pm.  
Area of service: Amery school district only  
 
The Congregational Church—201 Harriman Ave. North, Amery  
Food distribution: 9-10:30 am every 2nd Saturday of the month . Registration 
is 7 am to 9:30 am. 715-268-7390 Special note: No economic restr ictions; 
however, a $20.00 donation is asked to help cover the cost of the truck.  
 
Ruby’s Pantry –www.amery.ucc.org or  office.ameryucc@gmail.com  
Area of service: County wide  
 

Dresser  
People Loving People --- 103 E. Main Street, Dresser  
Monday and Saturday 11 am – 1 pm Wednesday 2 pm – 5 pm  
Phone: 715-501-4657  
 

Frederic  
Family Pathways Food Shelf—1100 Wisconsin Ave South, Frederic  
Phone 715-327-4425  
Open Tuesday 9 am—6 pm, Thursday 9 am—6 pm, Saturday 9 am—12pm  
For best service please call for appointment.  
 

Luck  
Loaves and Fishes Interfaith Food Pantry—300 North 1st Street, Luck  
Pantry is located in the back of the DBS Hall  
Open Tuesday & Thursday 11 am—1 pm  
Phone (715) 472-2003  
Area of service: Luck & Unity School Districts  
 

 

Osceola 
 The Open Cupboard Food Shelf—402 2nd Avenue, Osceola  
Call for appointment: 715-294-4357  
Open Monday-Friday 8 am – 5 pm  
(The Open Cupboard also has used furniture & clothing)  
Area of service: Osceola & Dresser school district  
 

St. Croix Falls  
St Croix Falls Food Shelf—809 Pine Street, St Croix Falls 
Phone: 715-520-2397 
Open Monday 9 am—11 am Wednesday 3 pm—6 pm Friday 9 am – 10 am 
Area of service: SCF school district, Dresser elementary, Centuria, Cushing 
& portions of Balsam Lake & Taylors Falls  
 
Family Pathways Food Shelf—2000 US Hwy 8, St Croix Falls  
Phone: 715-483-2920  
Open Monday 9–5 pm, Tuesday 9-5 pm, Wednesday 12 pm– 6 pm, Thursday 
9-5 pm, Friday 9–5 pm, & Saturday 9-Noon  
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 Burnett County Emergency Food Shelves and Distributions 
 

 
Grantsburg Area Food Shelf  No cost  
Serving residents of the Grantsburg School District 
Open Thursday 9:30am-11:30am; 
EMERGENCIES ONLY on Tuesday 9:30am-11:30am   
Allowed to come 2 times a month    
Located between the Library and the Village Hall Office,  
320 South Brad St., Grantsburg, WI 
 
 
Indianhead Community Action Agency- "Connections"  No cost  
Serving all Burnett County residents 
Open 10am-3pm Monday, Tuesday & Friday   
Located in Webster next to the Holiday Gas Station 
(715) 866-8151 
 
 
Ruby`s Food Shelf- Siren  No cost  
Serving residents of the Siren & Webster School Districts 
Open 10:00am-2pm Monday & Friday 
        10:00am-4pm Wednesday 
        Closed Thursday 
 
**You`re asked to be there at least 30 minutes before close 
Located at 24534 State Hwy 35/70 (Ruby`s Secondhand) 
(715)349-RUBY (7829) 
 
 
Ruby`s Monthly Food Distributions   Bring own boxes or baskets  Donation: $20 
For dates, times, and locations (no location restrictions at this time), visit  http://
www.rubyspantry.org/distribution/distschedule.htm 
 
 
Second Harvest Food Distribution  No cost 
First and Third Thursday of every month 
Starts at 11:00am until food is gone 
Located at Connections in Webster  
(next to the Holiday Gas Station) 
This distribution is offered to anyone in need of food; please help get the word out 
 
 
St. Croix Chippewa Commodities Distribution  
24663 Angeline Ave., Webster 
349-2195, Becky Reynolds 
Food distribution: Monday to Thursday 7:30am-4:30pm 
(Native American Income Eligible Only) 
Closed first week of each month for inventory. Can only receive one time per month. A va-
riety of items are available each month and may include canned meats; juice; canned 
foods; dry goods; frozen meats; cheese; rice and pasta; fresh produce. 
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